
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 

SECONDARY SCHOOL BASED FLU IMMUNISATION SESSIONS 
 

NHS England plan to offer all children in Years 7-11, in all secondary schools, the flu 
vaccination which is administered by a nasal spray not an injection.  The immunisation 
team will visit our school on Friday 26 November to administer the flu immunisations. 
 
Please complete the e-consent form to show whether you are giving consent for your child to 
have the flu immunisation or not.  Even if you are not giving consent it is essential that you 
complete the e-consent form. 
 
Please see below the information that the immunisation team have asked us to share with 
parents.  If you have further questions about the flu spray please use the contact details 
shown below for the immunisation team. 
 

 
For the school year starting September 2021 we will be continuing with the e-consent for 
the Flu Programme.  This year we will be offering the Nasal Flu vaccination to children in 
Years; 7, 8, 9, 10 and 11.  When completing the e-consent please state the year 
group your child will be in at the beginning of the school year September 2021.  
Please visit  
 
https://www.derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk/Forms/Flu to complete the consent form.   
 
If you wish to decline the Flu spray due to the porcine element we may now be able to offer 
an alternative injectable Flu vaccine that does not contain porcine. Please complete the 
consent form as a decline (due to porcine) and we will then contact you to arrange 
vaccination. For more information please contact the team as below. 
 
Your unique school code for Tupton Hall School is DD146099 
 
For more information about the vaccination please visit our website: 
https://www.derbyshirefamilyhealthservice.nhs.uk/our-services/5-19-years/school-age-
immunisations  
 
If you experience any problems, please call the School Age Immunisation Team:   
 
Clay Cross Hospital: 01246 252953 
 
Or email us DCHST.immunisationteam@nhs.net 
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We have also now been informed of the dates for the Covid vaccinations for students in 
school.  This will be on Monday 29 and Tuesday 30 November.  Thank you to all parents 
who have already completed the consent form for this vaccination – which will be an injection.  
If you haven’t already completed the e-consent for the Covid immunisation you will still be 
able to do this up to Friday 19 November. 
 
Please visit https://www.derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk/Forms/Covid  and use the same school 
code as shown above to complete the consent form.  Remember, you should complete a 
consent form even if you do not wish your child to have the vaccinations. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
Mrs A S Webb 
Senior Assistant Headteacher 
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